DEL NORTE SOLID WASTE TASK FORCE
Minutes
Thursday, April 11, 2013, 5:30 — 7:30 PM

Ocean View Inn
270 Hwy 101 South
Crescent City, CA

Present: Wes Nunn, Chair
Pat Black
Richard Miles
Brad Cass
Karen Sanders
Joel Wallen

Absent: Andrew Larson
Ralph Dickey
Mary Wilson
Ray Martell
Dave Mason

Also Present: Kevin Hendrick, DNSWMA Director
Tedd Ward, DNSWMA Program Manager

ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION:

1. Chair Nunn called the meeting to order at 5:31 PM.

2. Discussion and possible action regarding approval of minutes of February
21, 2013 Del Norte Task Force Meeting. On a motion by Pat Black,
seconded by Joel Wallen the minutes were approved by a unanimous
vote, with Miles, Cass, and Sanders abstaining.

3. Public comment. None.
Andrew Larson arrives at 5:36 PM

4. Program Manger Ward discussed and continued overview of the status of
compliance with the Countywide Integrated Waste Management Plan, and
addressed the SRRE, the Siting and Non-Disposal Facilities Element and
programs for source reduction and recycling through and including
commercial self-haul recycling. Discussion followed.



Discussion and possible action regarding the status of completion of the
review of DNSWMA Ordinances 2008-01, 2008-02, 2008-03 by the City of
Crescent City and Del Norte County code enforcement officers. Director
Hendrick reported to the Task Force on this issue that Dave Mason and
Eric Taylor will meet soon, and will likely make recommendations to the
City and County respectively. Discussion followed about the possibility of
inviting Mr. Taylor and Mr. Mason to the next Solid Waste Task Force
Meeting for May 9th.

Discussion and possible action regarding enforcement of theft of services
by dumping waste in Recology containers and theft of recycling from
Recology recycling containers. Director Hendrick and Mr. Miles
addressed the Solid Waste Task Force on this issue. Discussion followed.

Members items of interest or of concern to the 2013 Del Norte Solid
Waste Task Force. Any new items requiring action will be scheduled on
the next agenda. Andy Larson and Pat Black expressed interest about
education and public information. Richard Miles asked that the previous
suggested priorities be brought back for discussion by the Task Force.

8. Next meeting May 9" at the Ocean View
Inn at 5:30 PM.

Chair Nunn adjourned the meeting at 7:19 P.M.



